
 

 

 

 

 

 

H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph, Ambassador of Thailand to Nepal was invited to welcome the 

inaugural flight WE319 of Thai Smile Airways from Bangkok to Kathmandu on 1 July 2022 at 

Trihuvan International Airport (TIA). Thai Smile will operate one flight daily from Bangkok – 

Kathmandu –Bangkok. It is expected to help boost economic activities between the Thailand and 

Nepal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 4 July 2022, H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph, 

Ambassador of Thailand to Nepal had a 

meeting with Mr. Govind Prasad Dahal, 

General Manager of Guatam Buddha 

International Airport (GBIA) and the airport’s 

officers to receive a brief overview of the 

operation of the GBIA. The GBIA has long and 

cordial relations with the Aeronautical Radio 

of Thailand Ltd. (AEROTHAI) which helped 

develop an install the air operation and 

communication system for the GBIA. 

Approximately 20,000 Thai pilgrims visited 

Lumbini, the birthplace of the Buddha, each year. The operation of the GBIA will bring Thai 

and Nepali closer and helps increase business activities for local people.  
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The Meeting with Mr. Govind Prasad Dahal, General Manager of Guatam Buddha International Airport 

(GBIA) and visited the airport’s facilities in Lumbini 



  

 

 

 

 

On 4 July 2 0 2 2 , H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph, Ambassador of 

Thailand to Nepal together with Venerable Phra Sribodhivides, 

Abbot of the Royal Thai Monastery in Lumbini, handed over bunk 

beds and sports equipment to Shree Ahingsavadee Mahabouddha 

Anath Basic Vidhyapeeth, the Buddhist ophan school in Daunne, 

Nawalparasi, located between Gandaki and Lumbini Provice on 

the auspicious occasion of His Majesty the King’s Birthday 

anniversary on 28th July 2022. In this occasion, donation fund , 

food and lunch were also given to the school where approximately 

126 students attend for their study. Thailand and Nepal has deep-

rooted ties through Buddhism relations, and this mission is 

another part of Thailand’s good will to assist Nepal in education 

development and strengthen cooperation between the two nations 

via supporting Nepal’s buddhist communities.   

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Shanti Ratna Shakya, Mayor of Banepa 

Municipality paid a courtesy call on H.E. Mr.Vosita 

Vorasaph, Ambassador of Thailand to Nepal on 7 July 

2022 to discuss possible cooperation with Thailand.  

The Mayor mentioned his visit to Thailand and his aim 

to strengthen relations between Thailand and Banepa 

municipality.  
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Thailand donated bunk beds and sports equipment to Shree Ahingsavadee Mahabouddha Anath Basic 

Vidhyapeeth, the Buddhist school in Lumbini Province on the auspicious occasion of HM the King’s birthday 

New Mayor of Banepa Municipality visited the Embassy to discuss possible cooperation with Thailand 


